
Conservation Commission

June 9, 2011

 MEETING MINUTES

Present:  Chair Brad Crosby, Vice Chair John Earley, Brian Mokler, Wayne Elliott and Steve Ober; Alternate. 

Open
At 7:06pm, Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes


Wayne Elliott made a motion to approve the minutes of May 12, 2011, 2nd by Chair Crosby, correction, to add Brian to the attendance, all were in favor.

Lots for sale


Chair Crosby reported that per last meeting, he signed the contact for Jon Martin to do the work for the town own lots.

Swain Update

 
Chair Crosby reported that he is working on completing the paperwork for the money that will be needed to be secured for the swain easement transaction.  There are three important pieces that are needed that will complete this phase and Chair Crosby will contact Lisa Rixen and get this done by the deadline of June 30th.

Brian Mokler stepped down a quorum remained.

Dion property update

The commission reviewed efforts put forth to secure this easement. Chair Crosby discussed the paperwork with Warren Lake to understand what is needed from the Dion’s and by whom.  The commission is waiting for the Dion’s to complete their paperwork and get back to us.  The commission discussed the length of time of this attempted easement and the delays we have had.  Steve Ober made a motion to send the Dion’s a letter stating the Commission needs to have all the paperwork done and in hand of the Conservation Commission, including clear title by August 1, 2011 or the offer that was made will be taken off the table, 2nd by Wayne Elliott all were in favor.  Katy will type a letter and send it to the Dion’s.

Brain Mokler step back on the board.

Earth Day


Katy reported the paperwork is completed for NH the Beautiful.  The decision to get the daffodil bulbs to pass out in the fall was made.

Willett offer


Steve Ober will contact Mr. Cutillo and Mr. Willett and invite them to next month’s meeting.

New Business


Bob Ward, Town Planner met with the Commission regarding the LRPC annual meeting being held on June 27th.  Mr. Ward stated that it would be nice to have someone to represent the commission their as this year the Kimball Award will be presented to a Sanbornton resident. Chair Crosby and Wayne Elliott will attend.  Mr. Ward updated the commission on the efforts of the MPAC and stated the master plan is completed; however, they are still working on wrapping up the mapping process.  With this Mr. Ward is suggesting  the land use committees and commissions pool together to obtain new maps that will be color coded, and include an inventory of town roads, state roads, conservation easements, and other such resources in town such as farm land soils, water resources etc.  These maps will all be the same scale at 1” = 1000’ and made by LRPC.  Mr. Ward will contact Chair Crosby with a final price so that the commission can vote to pay for part of the purchase of new maps.


Mr. Ward would also like to have the help of the commission in completing the conservation parts of the mapping process to include town conservation easements with a list of abutters and other tax map and lot number information that will be helpful for references to the land use committees.

Correspondence
filed 

Adjourn


At 8:59pm, Brian Mokler made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Wayne Elliott all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted

Katy Wells; Secretary

